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Beyond the KSFS 15th Anniversary

by Barry Duell

Chair, KSFS

The Kawagoe-Salem Friendship Society began in 1986 primarily as a grassroots group for
conducting exchange between Kawagoe and its sister city Salem, Oregon, USA. Through our
activities, Kawagoe people have visited Salem, KSFS has hosted Salem people in Kawagoe, and
we have conducted a broad range of activities in Kawagoe involving people from many countries
including international students attending Tokyo International University. KSFS has also
published a number of materials including our Kawagoyan Newsletter, the now defunct annual
Kawagoyan report on KSFS activities, the travelogue series documenting the visits of the more
than 200 people we have taken to Salem for homestays, and most recently a report by Mr.

Mizukami recounting his two years in Salem.

The breadth of KSFS activities is reflected by the special visitors who accepted to help us
celebrate our 15th anniversary April 14: Mr. Morita, Director of the Kawagoe Office for
International Exchange, represented Kawagoe Mayor Funabashi; Mr. Tachihara, Vice Chair of the
Kawagoe Sister Cities Committee represented Mr. Sekiya, Chair of that committee; Dr. Hirose,
Chair of the Offenbach Club (another Kawagoe sister city is Offenbach, Germany); Mr. Tanaka,
Director of the Kawagoe Museum; and Mr. Kaneko, Director of the TIU Office for International
Exchange. These people and organizations have all been a great aid to KSFS in implementing
its international exchange activities. Likewise, KSFS has been honored to have had many

opportunities to help Kawagoe with its official Kawagoe-Salem exchanges.



As we begin this new millennium, the opportunities for international exchange in Kawagoe
continue to change. Kawagoe is scheduled to open a new International Exchange Center in July
2001 in a building now under construction near Kawagoe Station. As the new facility will also
contain a branch of the Kawagoe Library, a multipurpose room, and so on, this will broaden the
types of exchange that can be conducted. The Exchange Center will provide a central focus to

the international activities currently being conducted by groups throughout Kawagoe.

Kawagoe's new Exchange Center will provide KSFS a chance to cooperate even more with other
groups having similar goals in promoting international exchange. The Center will also allow more
interaction with not only foreign visitors, but also with the more than 3,000 foreign residents of

Kawagoe.

Let us continue trying to make our activities relevant to the needs of our community and our

members.

Shoki Richard

Johnson
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